Notes:

1.
Under the 22 July Minibond Agreement, distributing banks were required to engage independent reviewers to review their systems and procedures relating to the sale of structured investment products and to review and enhance their complaint handling procedures, and have undertaken to implement all recommendations by the independent reviewers. Please see SFC and HKMA joint press release dated 22 July 2009 for details.

2.
Unlike the Minibonds, there was no collateral held for the Lehman PPNs and so the holder of a Lehman PPN is an unsecured creditor in Lehman’s bankruptcy. Accordingly, there will not be any top up payment available in these cases unless, after the payment to secured creditors, the Lehman bankruptcy is able to pay a dividend to unsecured creditors of more than $0.80 in the $1.00. This is regarded as most unlikely. However, Dah Sing and Mevas have agreed to pay whatever is received in excess of 80% to those customers who accept the Repurchase Offers in the unlikely event that a dividend of this size is paid to unsecured creditors.  

3.
There are about 529 eligible customers (for the Repurchase Offers or the ex gratia payments) who purchased Lehman PPNs from Dah Sing and Mevas on or after 5 August 2008 and the total amount invested by them was approximately $264 million. Dah Sing and Mevas have already reached voluntary settlement with 462 customers (approximately 87% of eligible customers). The total amount payable by the banks under the Repurchase Offers and ex gratia payments (assuming all eligible customers accept the Repurchase Offers) is approximately $72 million. Dah Sing and Mevas have set up a hotline (Dah Sing: 2507 8997, Mevas: 2507 8821) to answer queries from customers who purchased Lehman PPNs from them.

4. Code of Conduct for Persons Licensed by or Registered with the Securities and Futures Commission.

5. The resolution does not limit action against any person where there is dishonesty, fraud, deceit or any other criminal conduct in connection with the sale of Lehman PPNs.
6. For enquiries, please contact: 
      Securities and Futures Commission 

      Betty Mark at 2283 6807 or Jonathan Li at 2283 6808. 
      Hong Kong Monetary Authority

      Alice Lo at 2878 1480 or Peggy Lo at 2878 1687

